

Minutes

May 1, 2007
ANNOUNCEMENTS, INFORMATION and MINUTES

Fred
Please remind everyone all grades in all classes for every student have to be in by 10:00 am Monday morning.  Notice has gone out to all faculty, but ask that Dean’s reiterate this request.
Leroy
It was asked if there would be a helpline available for faculty trying to input grades on Saturday.  Fred will follow up and inform.

Fred
Students needing a transcript immediately may make a special request and it will be sent out immediately.  Transcripts will be ready within a week after graduation.  Requested transcripts will be sent out within 24-48 hours of the request.  Degrees are conferred ten days after graduation.  Any transcripts sent before that are unofficial.  The official transcript will be sent at no cost to the student.


889 students are walking in graduation.  The floor of the Ramsey Center will hold 950.  We are expecting an overflow crowd for 2007 commencement.  Two honorary doctorates and one alumni award will be given.  There will be no commencement speaker.  Refreshment stands before commencement will be open upstairs.  Time estimated to be 2 hours.    In September Larry will run a list of May 2008 graduates to see if we need to change graduation.

Ken Burbank
There are questions about the commencement script and platform.  Fred said to direct these questions to Christy Ashe and will follow up as well.
Scott
The third Dean candidate for Health and Human Sciences Dr. Shelly Mishoe, has withdrawn her application.  We are uncertain at this time as to whether a third candidate will be brought in.

Leroy
The new Dean for the College of Business is Dr. Ronald Johnson.  He will begin June 11.

Fred
The orientation was the best that has been.  Please thank any of your folks that were involved.  We expect 1500 freshman for the fall.  153 have signed up for ASP jointly with SCC.  Transfers are up.  We are close to a total enrollment of 9000.  Readmit students are also up.  We are behind by about 6 weeks due to manpower issues.
Scott
With the new Apply Yourself software, the Graduate School is receiving a larger number of prospective applicants on-line and responding to their needs quicker. .  It is better than we have seen in a couple of years.


Graduate faculty must assign a grade for incomplete grades given last semester in order for the student to not receive an “F: for the course.  Receipt of an “f” as a result of not changing the grade will result in dismissal from the Graduate School.  The student will not be able to register for classes for the summer and fall, 2007 semesters.  

Pat
We are experiencing the same.  Some programs are already tapped out.

Beth
We have asked Steve Baxley to do another analysis for the freshman seminar program.  We will need at least the same number of seats.

Brian
All the college deans should be very proud of the work their faculty and students die for the National Conference on Undergraduate Research in April.
Minutes
There are no minutes to approve.  4/3/07 COD was cancelled.  4/17/07 COD was dedicated to candidate interviews.

DISCUSSION
A&S Dean Candidate 
Interview of Dr. Carolyn Stefanco took place.
Patsy


Discussion on Policy dealing with graduate programs from other institutions at UNCA is 




postponed.  Patsy is sick today.

Signature Stamps

The PACE study indicated people are signing too many forms.  Due to this, stamps are 

being used.  The Office of the Provost will no longer use stamps. The Provost Office is having staff sign the Provost’s name and put their initials by the signature.  We are also tracking items that require signature to determine changes that may need to be made.  
Discussion took place regarding use of stamps in other offices.  Many indicated they do not use stamps.  The greater concern is that items may be put through that are not being reviewed.  
Regarding AA21’s – Beth checks the credentials according to SACS standards.  This process was formally completed within colleges.  

Part of the issue may be letting the hard decisions be made somewhere else rather than in initial reviews.  The first stop on the signature should be a serious stop.  This becomes a question of accountability.  

At times stamps are used for grants due to the requirement of a Dean’s signature to be sure the university has not made resource commitments.  Grants can be quite complex thus there has to be trust of other experts in the field to understand the details.

With curriculum decisions, every level does not need to make every decision.  The Curriculum Committee should be checking different items than the College Committee.  Further training needs to be done.

The Graduate Council is only checking a few items and often finds the curriculum forms are not being completed correctly.  These should be completed at the first level.

It was suggested that we go to electronic signature as much as possible.  Bob indicated some of these processes can be utilized in Banner.
Kyle stated one of the reasons we are having this discussion is because transactions have taken place without his knowledge, but have his signature.  One of our summer projects is to resolve all of these issues.  The signature should mean something, not only that you are receiving the information, but are approving the information.  We also need to eliminate unnecessary signatures.  Be thoughtful about your signature and be prepared to discuss every process we are involved in.   This may require some policy changes.
Kyle
There are multiple ways of dealing with fixed term contracts.  Some are on continuous appointment; some are year to year.  Contracts for people who do not know if they are going to be employed next year need to go out ASAP.  Specific questions can come to Kyle or AJ.
Kyle
This next month is the month we fix our budget.  We are going to have all of our accounts right for reorganization, determine allocation of funds into those accounts, and discuss travel funds for faculty development with deans to allocate a dollar amount based on the number of faculty or unique programs that require additional funds.  Hopefully this will lay the baseline for how we develop budgets for ever more.  


We are also going to resolve faculty staffing this month.  We have made strides.  We will establish targets, determine how we allocate positions based on these targets and set up a baseline of expectation for positions within each department.  We also have to figure out last minute staffing.
REPORTS and UPDATES
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